
 

 

NEWSLETTER February 2025 

MAYOR’S MESSAGE 

The LCPL Michael J. Allred Scholarship 
Foundation is pleased to announce the awarding 
of two $1000.00 scholarships for the 2025-2026 
school year.  Recipients must be attending Utah 
State University as a full-time student.   

Scholarship applications are due April 1, 2025. 

Applications can be obtained by sending a  
request to:  MJAllredScholarship@gmail.com 

 

GARBAGE PICK UP (Cans need to be out by 6 a.m.) 
 

Pick-up days for all North Logan garbage services are on either 
Thursdays or Fridays depending on your area.  Recycling is still 
picked up every other week (starting with the first week in January 
for 2025, and then every other week); and green waste is picked up 
every week during the green waste pick-up season (April 1 thru 
October 31).  For holidays, if your service day falls during the week 
of an observed holiday, your service that week may be delayed by 
one day, but you should still put your cans out on your regular day 
(also note that Waste Management may pick up on Sat. if your  
service is delayed a day).  If you have questions about your  
specific regular pick-up day, please call us at 435-752-1310 x 1. 

NORTH PARK POLICE 

February is the month of love, and as we decorate with hearts,  
flowers, and Valentine’s boxes, let’s also take a moment to share  
our love and appreciation with those who work tirelessly behind  
the scenes to make our city thrive. 
 

This is the perfect time to send a love letter−literally or figuratively− 
to the incredible people who serve our community.  You could 
take a moment to thank Mae and Rose, the friendly faces you  
see at the city offices who greet you with a smile every time you 
walk in.  Or maybe drop a note to our amazing Recreation staff, 
the unsung heroes who spend countless hours refereeing games  
(and sometimes parents) coordinating events, and making sure  
programs run smoothly.  We all love our Parks Department who 
use this cold season to do prep work behind the scenes, finding 
grants, and preparing for another busy summer.  
 

Let’s not forget the dedicated workers in our Streets Department 
who clear our roads, handle snowstorms, and keep us safe  
during winter weather.  Our Administrative staff deserves a huge 
shout-out too−they keep our budgets balanced, our plans moving 
forward, our public relations polished, our businesses licensed, 
our expenses paid, and our human resources moving along  
seamlessly. 
 

And, of course, let’s send a heartfelt thank you to the men  
and women who keep us safe every day−our North Park Police, 
the Logan Fire Department, and our Library staff who bring our  
community together and keep us stocked with books, knowledge, 
and programs.   
 

Behind every project, from trails to planning, our citizen  
volunteers and city leaders are working hard too.  Whether  
they’re serving on the planning commission, city council, library 
board, or any of our many advisory committees, these individuals 
are helping shape the future of North Logan. 
 

The options are endless when it comes to showing gratitude,  
and a simple thank you can go a long way in brightening 
someone’s day.  So, as we celebrate this month of love, let’s 
make sure to spread some appreciation to the people who help 
make North Logan truly the “best place to call home.” 

With love, 

~ Mayor Peterson 

LCPL MICHAEL J. ALLRED SCHOLARSHIPS 

With the new year starting, I wanted to take a moment and provide 
some insight into the great work our police officers have done this past 
year.  In 2024, the North Park Police Agency handled 5,874 calls for 
service.  A call for service is generated when a citizen calls Dispatch and 
requests an officer’s assistance, reports an unsafe driver, or reports an 
emergency.  Calls for service are also generated by our Investigations 
Division when they get reports of abuse/theft/extortion, etc.  In 2024, the 
agency handled 154 more calls for service than in 2023. 
 

I have received many compliments from citizens regarding how  
often they have seen NPPD officers on traffic stops throughout the 
community.  In 2024, our officers logged 3,780 traffic stops, an increase 
of 1,420 more than in 2023.  Historically, each stop takes approximately 
15 minutes.  That equates to an additional 355 more hours our officers 
were able to dedicate to traffic enforcement this year compared to last 
year.  The added presence throughout the community has slowed  
down motorists, made our crosswalks safer, and helped improve the 
quality of life we enjoy.  I am pleased to report that North Park Police 
officers investigated 38 drivers suspected of driving under the influence, 
an increase of 17 more than in 2023, and helped to mitigate that danger 
to the community.  Our officers have made a concerted effort to be seen 
in the school zones in the morning, and have taken time to consistently 
walk through and get to know the elementary kids in our schools.   
Our detectives have presented numerous training courses on fraud 
prevention, and how parents can help mitigate the threat of sextortion  
to our children.  It has been a very busy year indeed. 
 

If there are questions or concerns that we can answer, please feel free 
to contact our office at 435-753-7600.  Our office is open during normal 
business hours M-F 8:30 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  We appreciate the many 
outpourings of support from the community, and look forward to serving 
this year. 

GOVERNMENT MEETINGS (Agendas: pmn.utah.gov) 

The City Council will meet on Wednesdays, February 5th & 19th at 
6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the North Logan City offices.   
In February, the City Council will be considering updates to the City's 
Water Conservation Plan, and Design Standards Technical Manual 
(DSTM).  Draft FY2026 Budget Proposals will take place for Planning, 
Building Inspection, Fire, Economic Development, Parks, Cemetery, and 
Recreation Depts.  There will also be considerations of an updated Logan 
Wastewater Treatment Impact Fee. 
 

The Planning Commission will meet on Thursdays, February 6th & 20th 
at 6:30 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the North Logan City offices. 
The Planning Commission tentatively plans to hold public meetings on the 
following topics:  Formal consideration and recommendation of the 2025 
General Plan, including an update to the City Center Master Plan;  
 Review of a Preliminary Plat and Subdivision Improvement Plans for the 

Village Springs Subdivision, a proposed 55+ single-family subdivision, on 
Parcel ID: 04-060-0027; and,  Review of draft code amendments intended 
to implement the goals and policies of the 2025 General Plan. 
 

2025 General Plan Re-Write Project:  The city anticipates that the final 
draft of the 2025 General Plan and updated City Center Master Plan will  
be formally reviewed by the Planning Commission in February.  To follow  
along with progress on the General Plan rewrite project please visit the 
project website at:  NLCPLAN.ORG 

CITY CONTACTS 

City Offices:  435-752-1310.  2525 N 600 E. Mon-Fri 8 a.m.-5 p.m. 

North Park Police:  435-753-7600.  2575 N 600 E  

Fire Dept-Station 120:  435-716-9527.  2005 N 1200 E 

North Logan Library:  435-755-7169.  475 E 2500 N 

Recreation Dept:  435-760-1644.  220 E 2850 N 

Animal Control:  435-753-7555 

Code Enforcement:  ce@nppdut.gov 

North Park Court:  435-563-6923.  113 E Center, Hyde Park 

Holiday hours visit www.northlogancity.gov (Home Page Calendar) 

~ Kent Goodrich, Chief of Police 
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Newsletter Editor: marie@northlogancity.gov 
Note that you can also find all of our newsletters 
online at: northlogancity.gov/newsletter/ 

PARKS & RECREATION PARKS & RECREATION - Cont’d NLC - BUSINESS SPOTLIGHT 

Nothing hits the  
spot like a Burrito, 
Salad, or Dessert 
from Sweeto Burrito!  
We know you’ve 
passed it driving down Main Street, and it 
has probably piqued your curiosity!  With 
friendly staff, amazing food, and a relaxing 
environment – it will be an experience 
you’ll want to have again and again.   
So, come on into the store or swing by the 
drive-thru to find out what all the rage is 
about!  (They’re located at: 1730 N Main 
Street, North Logan, in front of the C-A-L 
Ranch Store.) 

SENIOR LUNCHEON 

The February Senior luncheon will be on 
Monday, February 3

rd
, from 11:00 a.m. 

thru 2:00 p.m.  The luncheon takes  
place at Chuck-A-Rama, on 138 S. Main 
Street, in Logan.  The cost for the senior 
lunch is $7 per person and is only for  
current North Logan residents who are 60 
years old or older.  No need to RSVP.  
But, please note that the hours to receive 
the North Logan Resident discount are 
between 11:00 a.m. through 2:00 p.m.   
Outside of those hours, you will be  
required to pay full price ($13.75).  Don’t 
forget to also bring your North Logan  
Library card to get the reduced rate! 
 

The March 2025 Senior Luncheon will 
take place on Monday, March 3

rd
 at  

11:00 a.m. 
 

Please also check the North Logan  
Recreation website for information  
regarding senior citizen programs, at:  
northloganrec.org - as well as info  
located in this newsletter for senior citizen  
programs at the North Logan Library. 

DUP - RALPH SMITH CAMP 

Daughters of Utah Pioneers  
meet monthly.  Text Becky  
at (435) 760-4343 for more 
info on time and location. 

NEW BUSINESSES IN NORTH LOGAN 

Please welcome these new businesses into 
North Logan City!: 
 

• Artistry and Esthetics - Esthetics / 
Microblading (2051 N 200 E) 

• Financial CFO Services - Financial 
Consulting (Home Based Business) 

• Pack Tax North Logan - Tax 
Preparations (55 E 1600 N) 

• RedRiver Health & Wellness - 
Chiropractic / Naturopathic Clinic (1624 
N 200 E, Suite 140) 

• Zagg - Tempered Glass Screen 
Protection for Electronics (81 E 1600 N) 

NLC Fitness Class M/W/F:  Join Roni’s NLC 
Fitness classes!  It includes 10-12 classes a 
month, with a variety of exercises, including 
HIIT, Tabata, Plyometrics and Stretch Flow. 
Classes are M, W, & F.  Cost is $12 per 
month. 
 

Kids are welcome to come and run around 
but babysitting is NOT provided.  Located at 
the indoor Hansen Family Sports Complex 
(HSC) at 220 E 2850 N (behind Eccles Ice 
Center).  Come and try it out! 
 

For the schedule and to register go to:  
northloganrec.org 
 

For the following programs noted with ** 
Please go online for more  
details and to register at  
northloganrec.org or scan 
this QR Code to be taken 
directly to the their website! 
 

Youth Soccer**:  Calling all future soccer 
players!  North Logan Youth Soccer  
registration started January 1st for ages  
3 thru 15.  Cost is $35 - $45 per child  
depending on age.  We have new jerseys 
this season!  Enjoy a cool new design for  
just $10.  You can wear any of your old  
North Logan Rec green/white jerseys if you 
do not wish to purchase a new one.  The 
season will begin in April.  Can’t wait to see 
you on the field!  For more info please visit: 
northloganrec.org 
 

Youth Track - Ages 7-15**:  North Logan 
Recreation in conjunction with Green Canyon 
High School is offering Youth Track.  This is 
for ages 7-15.  Season runs April thru May. 
More information will be available during  
registration which starts on February 10th. 
Sign up at:  northloganrec.org 
 

Baseball/Fast Softball Sign-ups**:  North 
Logan City Baseball and Softball sign-ups 
start February 10th at northloganrec.org. 
Leagues are available for ages 5-14.  We  
will also hold Learn 2 Play for ages 3 & 4.  
Games will begin in May. 
 

Murder Mystery Dinner:  “The Art of     
Deception”**:  Get ready for "The Art of    
Deception" a murder mystery loosely based 
on "The Italian Job."  Does your team have 
what it takes to make off with one of Hiroshi 
Senju's famous waterfall paintings without 
getting caught?  Come embrace your inner 
master thief as you enjoy a night filled with 
disguises, intrigue, and murder!  We are  
offering two sessions for this murder mystery, 
February 7th & 8th, both at 5 p.m.  Cost is $60 
per duo, and includes mysterious fun, 
snacks, drinks, and a catered dinner.  This 
will be from 5-8 p.m. at Rescue 1 (2350 N. 
Main St., Bldg. 5, North Logan). 
 

3v3 Soccer Tournament**:  This tournament 
will be 3v3 small-sided, 20-minute games. 
Guaranteed four games and cost is $85. 
Coaches sign up for your team and we will 
contact you with what division you’d like to be 
in.  Visit northloganrec.org for more info. 

 
Parks & Rec Continued   

Presidents’ Bowl Showdown**:  Need more 
flag football in your life?  Sign your team up 
today for the 5v5 Flag Football (passing only) 
tournament that takes place on Presidents’ 
Day Weekend (Saturday, February 15th).  For 
3rd-8th grade boys or girls divisions available. 
Times vary depending on age group.  For 
more info, please visit:  northloganrec.org 
 

Girls Just Wanna Have Fun Night: Taylor’s 
Version:  Calling all young Swifties!  Get 
ready for an enchanting evening at Girls Just 
Wanna Have Fun Night: Taylor’s Version, 
perfect for girls ages 7-13.  On Fri, Feb. 21st, 
dive into the magical world of Taylor Swift  
with exciting activities like t-shirt decorating, 
friendship bracelets, and many others inspired 
by her iconic albums and songs! 
 

Cache Valley Fencing**:  Join Cache Valley 
Fencing every Friday and Saturday!   No 
equipment needed and first time is free! 

 Friday: 
• 7-12 years old, 5:15-6 p.m. 
• 13/up, lessons: 6-7 p.m., bouting: 7-8 p.m. 

 Saturday: 
• 7-12 years old, 9-10 a.m. 
• 13/up, lessons: 10-11 a.m., bouting: 11-12 p.m. 

Email Cache Valley Fencing for more details: 
cvfencingacademy@gmail.com 
 

Green Canyon Trails for Cross-Country 
Skiing & Snowshoeing:  North Logan has 
partnered with the non-profit organization  
Nordic United and with the US Forest Service 
to groom the canyon road for cross-country 
skiing & snowshoeing.  For grooming  
schedule and information about this effort,  
go to www.nordicunited.org.  Also, please 
make note of the rules for taking pets with 
you.  Please be respectful of nature. 
 

Miss North Logan City & Honeybees**:   
Starting in February, North Logan City is  
accepting applications for the Miss North  
Logan City and Honeybees Pageant.   
Applications are due by Tuesday., April 1st,  
at 5:00 p.m.  You can access the application 
online by visiting northloganrec.org.  The 
pageant will take place on Fri., April 25th, at 
North Park Elementary School, from 5:30 to 
8:30 p.m.  To participate, applicants must be 
North Logan residents, and currently enrolled 
in grades 3rd thru 5th for Honeybees, or 
grades 10th or 11th for Miss North Logan City. 
 

Upcoming Registrations/Save the date: 
• Basketball Fun Shot - Sat, March 8th, 2:30-
4:30 p.m. 

• Easter Egg Hunt  - Sat., April 12th,11:00 a.m. 

• Soap Box Derby will be in April 

• Volleyball Camp - May 21st - 22nd 

• Summer Camps: 

 Wizard Camp (Harry Potter) 

 Sewing Camp 

 Cooking Camp 

 Art Camp 

 Tennis Lessons 

 Pickleball Lessons 

 Itty Bitty Ball 

 Field Trips 

 Archery 

 Leadership 

mailto:marie@nothlogancity.org
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NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY 

1,000 Books Before Kindergarten Program:  
This FREE reading program encourages 
reading with your child at a young age to foster 
the love of reading!  This program is for children 
ages birth to 5 years old, and a library card is 
NOT required to participate.  The child can earn 
prizes along the way and will receive a booklet 
to keep track of their reading.  The money for 
the booklets was kindly donated by the ‘Friends 
of the North Logan City Library.’  We are so 
thankful for this contribution!  This program is 
ongoing.  You can sign up anytime.  Grab your 
booklet from the library today!  Register your 
child on our website. 
 

Art Day and Story Time with Gracie and 
Jump the Moon:  Please join us on Wed., Feb. 
5th from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  This program will be 
held every first Wednesday of the month unless 
otherwise noted.  We will be joined by Gracie, 
the library’s dog friend.  Each month we will read 
a story and work on an art project that goes with 
the book.  Sign-up is required for this program. 
 

Invisible Ink for STEAM Club:  Join us Wed., 
Feb. 12th from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m. to create your 
secret message with invisible ink and learn what 
ingredients you use to make it. Sign-up required. 
 

Robotics Club:  Come join us for our Robotics 
Club on Thurs., Feb. 6th from 5:30-6:30 p.m.  We 
have two amazing volunteers who are excited to 
teach ages 8 to 12 about robotics.  Monthly sign-
ups are required to attend this program. 
 

Culture Club:  Come learn about the country of 
Brazil!  This program will be held on Tues., Feb. 
18th from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  Bring the whole 
family to learn more about different cultures for 
the upcoming months.  Sign-up is required for 
this program.  All ages are welcome to attend. 
 

Lego Club:  Where your imagination is enlarged 
and there are endless possibilities to create 
what you desire!  Come on Mon., February 24th, 
from 4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  All ages are welcome to 
attend.  This program will be held every third 
Monday of the month unless there is a holiday. 
 

Teen Book Talk:  Are you tired of reading the 
same book as others in a book club?  Well, this 
is the club for you!  Come share your love for 
reading with others your age.  Discuss what you 
are reading and recommend books to teens 
your age.  Join us on Wed., February 19th from 
4:30 to 5:30 p.m.  Drop in for an adventurous 
discussion and a snack.  The club will be led by 
a member of our Teen Advisory Board. 
 

Teen Activity:  Come join us at the library on 
Thursday., February 27th from 7:00 to 8:30 p.m.  
We will be hosting a Karaoke night with 
refreshments.  No sign-up is required for this 
program. 
 

Adult Bingo (18 & older) is on Tues., February 
4th at 7:00 p.m. in the library meeting room; and 
will then be held every first Tuesday of the month.  
Bring your friends and family for an enjoyable 
game of bingo.  Win prizes and have some fun! 
 

Game Night (18 & older):  Come join us on Fri., 
February 21st!  This will be held on every third 
Friday of the month from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m.  
You are welcome to bring your games to share 
with the group. 
 

Library Events Continued  

February Library Events 
 

For more info or to sign up for events go to: 
 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

The library will be closed on Mon., Feb. 17
th  

In observance of President’s Day 
 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
We’re excited to see the progress being  
made on the library’s construction!  Throughout 
this process, you’ll notice several changes,  
including the closure of the meeting room, a 
new location for story time, ongoing programs 
within the library, and the relocation of  
bookshelves.  We truly appreciate your  
patience as we navigate this transition.   
Additional changes will continue over time  
until construction is complete.  Our staff and I 
are always happy to answer any questions  
you may have. 

~ Trent Bateman, NL Library Director 
 

Library Fundraising Event:  Jane Austen 
Dinner & Ball (15 & older):  Lords and Ladies 
of near and far, we are delighted to share with 
you our plans for our third annual Regency Ball!  
On the evening of Sat., February 22nd, we will 
enjoy a night filled with fabulous festivities,  
including a delectable dinner, a book signing, 
and Regency-era dancing.  Most prominently, 
we will have the pleasure of hearing from Arlem 
Hawks, author of Georgana’s Secret, Beyond 
the Lavender Fields, and Letter for Phoebe, as 
our keynote speaker, along with many others.   
For those wishing to attend, we extend an  
optional invitation to come in Regency-era attire 
to enhance the immersion of your experience; 
but such is not required to have a positively 
delightful experience at the Regency Ball this 
coming February.  You can purchase tickets at:  
https://www.northloganrec.org/janeausten 
 

Library Prize Drawing:  We are collecting a 
suggested donation of $5 per ticket to be  
entered into a drawing to win prizes from local 
businesses.  All donations will help support the 
purchase of new furniture, book cases, and 
makerspace items that we can use in the new 
community center and library.  Find more details 
on our website at: www.northloganlibrary.gov. 
Tickets will be available through February 22nd.  
Thank you for your support! 
 

Craft Supply Drive:  During the month of  
February, we will have a table outside the main 
entrance of the library where you can donate 
craft supplies you are no longer using and  
want to send to a new home.  We will accept 
gently-used and in-good-condition supplies.  
This will allow community members to share 
what they have with others and keep on  
crafting.  Thank you for your donations! 
 

Chess and Checkers Club (All Ages):  Come 
play with us every Tuesday from 4:00 to 6:00 
p.m.  We have a wonderful volunteer who will 
be there to help teach others how to play if 
needed.  This program is for all ages. 
 

Story Time is every Tue. and Fri. at 10:10 a.m. 
for Toddlers, and 11:00 a.m. for all ages.  Our 
Yoga Story Time is every 4th Tue. of the month.   
 

Kids Craft:  We’ll be making butterflies.  The 
activity is Mon., Feb. 10th from 4:30-5:30 p.m.  
This program is for ages 1 - 11 and is held every 
2nd Mon. of the month unless there is a holiday.  
All supplies are included.  Sign-up is required. 
 

Library Events Continued  

NORTH LOGAN LIBRARY - Cont’d 

Bridgerland Artists (18 and older):  Come  
join our new paint group, Bridgerland Artists!  
Painters 18 and older are welcome to join the 
group.  You will need to bring your own paint 
supplies.  The library will provide tables and 
chairs.  The group will meet in the library's 
meeting room every Monday from 9:30 a.m.  
to 1:30 p.m.  We hope to see you there! 
 

Adult Craft Night (18 and older):  Join us to 
learn how to make bath bombs.  This class  
will be held on Thursday, February 20th from 
6:30 to 8:30 p.m.  This is a free class.  Please 
bring a heart-shaped or any-shaped silicone 
mold for your bath bombs to dry for 
transportation.  All other supplies will be 
provided for the class.  This class is for ages  
18 and older.  Sign-up is required. 
 

Morning Book Club (18 and older) is held 
every second Thursday of the month at 9:00 
a.m.  We will be reading The Body by Bill 
Bryson.  There are copies available at the 
library’s front desk.  Use this link to sign up  
for the book club:  https://forms.gle/
b7spr6CzsswRMw2b6 
 

Morning Fiber Crafts (18 and older) will be 
held every first and third Tuesday of the month.  
Come stitch and share stories with your friends, 
and make some new friends along the way!  
They meet from 12:30 to 2:00 p.m.  No sign-up 
is required.  You are welcome to bring snacks 
to enjoy. 
 

Evening Fiber Crafts (18 and older) will be 
held every second and fourth Thursdays of the 
month.  Come stitch and share stories with 
your friends, and make some new friends along 
the way!  They meet from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.  No 
sign-up is required.  You are welcome to bring 
snacks to enjoy. 
 

Evening Book Club (18 and older) will be 
held every fourth Wednesday of the month 
from 7:00 to 8:00 p.m.  We will be reading the 
book Talking to Strangers by Malcolm Gladwell 
for February’s book club.  There are copies 
available at the library’s front desk.  Use this 
link to sign up for the book club:  https://
forms.gle/EKpJHzJGA8jXAKXh9 
 

Senior Computer Assistance Program:  
Book a FREE, private 45-minute computer 
session with our volunteer Cameron Whiting  
at the library to discuss the help you may  
need with learning about technology.   
Visit our website for more information on 
scheduling an appointment, or call the library 
for further assistance.  
 

PLEASE NOTE:  If your child is under the 
age of 8, an adult will need to stay and 
supervise the child at the individual 
programs.  Thank you for your support! 
 

You can sign up for any of our events 
by going to the following link: 

 

www.northloganlibrary.org/events 
 

OR 
 

 USE THIS QR CODE:   
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We ask you to please keep in mind that 
when snow is forecast, it is helpful when 
our citizens remove vehicles, trailers,  
garbage cans, etc. from the roadway.  By 
doing this, our plow drivers are able to 
clear the entire road, which helps prevent 
bottlenecking, as well as damage, to  
vehicles and property.  We appreciate  
everyone's cooperation during our winter 
months!  Thank you for your support!! 
 

Also, when clearing the snow from your 
driveways, please remember it is against 
the law to push or blow it into the street, as 
it is a danger to drivers and plowers.  
Please also be sure to clean the snow from 
the sidewalks in front of your home for the 
safety of the elderly, people in wheelchairs, 
and children trying to pass on their way to 
school.  Thank you for your cooperation! 

STREETS 

STORMWATER 

DO YOU NEED A BUSINESS LICENSE? 
 

Are you someone who wants to start or 
operate a business?  Good for you!  First 
step is to obtain a business license.  This 
refers to anyone who is:  engaging in, or 
carrying on any business, trade, 
profession, calling, or, operating a vending, 
pinball, or coin-operated machine.  You 
can begin the process online by filling out 
a form on our website, at the following link: 

https://nlogan.cityinspect.com/register?
registration_id=15989d4f23a6be 
 

If you have questions or need additional 
information, you can go to our website at: 
northlogancity.org or call the North 
Logan City offices at (435)752-1310. 

Neighborhood Rapid Assessment 
Training is being offered for free, to teach 
the community how to gather facts, gain 
situational awareness, and get the 
information to our local resources for 
assistance.  We are hosting a one-hour 
training course on Thursday, February 
20

th
, at 7 p.m.  Please join your neighbors 

at 1650 East 2600 North, in the cultural 
hall.  For questions or concerns, please 
email trenna.john@hotmail.com.  We 
look forward to your joining us to help 
keep our community better prepared and 
self-resilient! 

CITY  COUNCIL RECAP 

From the Mayor 

Here are a few reminders for the winter 
months: 

1. Keep snow on your property.  While 
moving snow, avoid piling it in the   
gutter or streets.  

2. Avoid using too much ice melt.  Too 
much can run down the storm drains 
and is considered a pollutant.  

3. It is a violation to pump any water into 
the gutters.  Water must be kept on 
your property when possible. 

Thanks for all you do to keep our storm 
drain system clean and functioning 

If you go to the city website at: 
northlogancity.org and click on the “I 
want to” tab, you will be given an option  
to “Report a Problem.”  There are quick-
forms for work orders for the following 
departments:  General Comment, 
Facilities, Parks, Streets, Utilities, and 
Code Enforcement.  These forms are  
a great opportunity to report a concern/
work order for the City staff to fix! 

What happened this week at City Council? 

I'll be continuing to do recap and      
preview videos on my Instagram page 
(@lyndsaylpeterson), but in the future,     
I'll be adding a short recap of meetings in 
the newsletter so you can know what you 
missed. 

 We approved revisions to the FY2025 
budget to adjust for expenses and 
revenue in our CERT, parade, code 
enforcement, and other items.  There 
will be more budget adjustments as we 
approach the end of our fiscal year, and 
each of those changes will be 
accompanied by a public hearing. 

 We approved routine updates to the 
drinking water source protection plan 
as recommended by Public Works 
Director, Jordan Oldham. 

 We tabled discussion about edits to the 
Design Standards Technical Manual, 
pending engineering drawings. 

 We discussed strategic directives at 
length; Mark Hancey focused on being 
involved with state legislation; Joni 
Kartchner wanted to continue to focus 
on responsible growth; Kenny Reese, 
Emily Schmidt, and Buzzy Mullahkhel 
discussed carrying some of our existing 
goals across the finish line this year.  

 We heard about a $400,000 design 
grant that our Public Works Department 
worked hard to secure.  Those funds 
will go toward the new water tanks and 
other water capital improvement 
projects.  Work on those projects will 
begin in March. 

 

As always, we love to hear from you!  Let 
us know if you have any ideas on goals the 
council should focus on for 2025. 

NEIGHBORHOOD RAPID 

ASSESSMENT TRAINING 

CONSTRUCTION UPDATES

The city of North 
Logan is offering free 
Community Emergency 
Response Team Training 
(CERT) for those interested in learning 
how to take care of themselves, their 
families, and their communities in an 
emergency. 
 

Safety–Security–Peace of Mind… 

Through Education 
 

Length & Dates:  8 Classes, from 6:30 p.m. 
to 9:30 p.m. on Tuesdays and Thursdays, 
starting February 11th; one Saturday Mass 
Casualty Exercise on March 15th from 9 a.m. 
to 12 p.m.; followed by two nights of 
integration from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m., for 
those who wish to join the North Logan 
CERT team.  (You do not need to be a 
resident of North Logan to join the North 
Logan CERT team.) 
 

Place:  Basement of the new North Logan 
City offices located at 2525 N 600 E.  The 
Mass Casualty Capstone Exercise will be at 
the Logan Firefighter Training Center 
(Saturday, March 15th only) just east of the 
Cache County Landfill in Logan. 
 

Cost:  There is no fee for the course. 
 

Registration and Questions:  Call or text 
(435) 554-8767 if you have any questions.  A 
background check form must be emailed 
prior to acceptance of your registration.  This 
course can fill up fast, so please fill out the 
attached form and submit it via email to 
NorthLoganCERT@gmail.com ASAP to 
register and ensure a spot in the course.  

CERT TRAINING 

GOOGLE FIBER 

Google Fiber continues to work through the 
winter installing conduit.  The southern and 
southwest portions of town are currently 
where crews are located.  The northeastern 
portion of town can expect conduit to be 
installed last.  Areas of town that already 
have conduit installed can expect Google 
Fiber’s opt-in services to be up and running 
by mid-spring or early summer.  If you  
have any questions, please email:   

project@northlogancity.org 

For updates on the Community Center and 
other city construction projects please go to 
the following link for our city website for 
more info: http://northlogancity.org/
construction-projects/ 

NLC YOUTH COUNCIL

In January, North Logan and Hype Park 
Youth Councils combined for a special 
dinner and leadership training.  We had a 
chance to get to know one another, 
exchange ideas and brainstorm how both 
councils can better serve our communities.  
We were fortunate to have the amazing 
Utah State Ambassadors do our leadership 
training and share an inspiring message.   
It was a terrific way to start the new year! 
Bill Bradley said, "Leadership is unlocking 
people's potential to become better."  We 
are grateful for the leaders in our 
community who motivate us to do this.   

NPPD - CODE ENFORCEMENT
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